
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: May 13, 2025  

 
TO: Mayor and Town Council 

 
VIA: Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 

FROM: Kelly Churney, CMC, Town Clerk 

RE:  Recreation Advisory Commission Appointment of Three (3) Regular Members 
 
DATE: May 5, 2025 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Staff recommends that the Town Council review the attached applications and appoint three (3) 
regular members to the Recreation Advisory Commission.  These members will fill the vacancies 
created due to the term expirations of Millie Dayton, Grier Pressly and Henry “Budge” Jamison, 
IV.  All members except Grier Pressly are eligible for reappointment. 
 
GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

The Town Clerk’s office has received one (1) application seeking REAPPOINTMENT from 
Millie Dayton, 317 Garden Road, Palm Beach, FL. 
  
The Town Clerk’s office has received seven (7) applications seeking NEW APPOINTMENT 
from: 
 

1. Geri Emmett, 2778 S. Ocean Blvd., Palm Beach, FL; 
2. Patricia (Patty) Garvy, 300 Cherry Lane, Palm Beach, FL; 
3. Jordan Geller, 2784, S. Ocean Blvd., #203N, Palm Beach, FL;  
4. Joan Parker, 44 Cocoanut Row, Palm Beach, FL; 
5. Carolyn Ryan, 171 El Pueblo Way, Palm Beach, FL; 
6. Ellen Howe, 2295 S. Ocean Blvd., PH20, Palm Beach, FL; 
7. Patricia Silver, 170 Chilean Ave, Palm Beach, FL. 

 
Ellen Howe served as a member of the Recreation Advisory Commission during the years 2010 to 2021.  
Joan Parker applied to be a member of the Commission in June, 2022.  Carolyn Ryan applied to be a 
member of the Commission in February, 2024. 
 
Attachments 

 
 
cc: Carolyn Stone, Deputy Town Manager – Business Enterprise and Culture 
 Mark Bresnahan, Director of Recreation 
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